Pleasant Prairie Woman's Club Minutes

December 13, 2018

The meeting was called to order by President Vickie Richardson at 6:34 pm.

Attendance was taken.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Woman's Club Collect were recited.

Minutes were approved.

Michelle Rundle gave the Treasurer's Report with an ending balance of \$14,501.46.

Jane Ottum said that BINGO at the Dayton was great. We had lots of prizes and lots of fun.

Connie Coshenet thanked the members of the Cookie Walk committee: Char Carver and Bob, Dolly Grabowski, Carol Conwill, Mary Steiner and Jan Petrovic. Michelle Rundle stayed to help also. We had the best year ever. We made \$1,207.00! AND we had enough cookies to stay open until noon.

Jan Petrovic said that Connie and her husband did A LOT of work for the event.

Vickie Richardson is working on a service project for January and she reminded everyone that February Meeting will be on Feb. 7th at Casa Capri. She also mentioned the book drive for Frank School and encouraged us to register on-line for the "readers are leaders" event at Frank School on 3/5.

Cheri Schmidt spoke about Flower Power. Company has new ownership and sales cannot be make on-line but there will be no shipping fee this year. She would like to order by the April meeting for delivery at the meeting in May.

Peggy Gallery said the Elvis dinner at Diner 45 is next Monday 5:30 - 8 and she still has a few spots left. There is a \$5 fee plus the cost of the meal.

Fran Wielgos said the March meeting will be about "Human Trafficking" and we will be collecting new/used bras.

Bonnie Norniella is asking for used gym shoes for collection at Feb & March meetings.

We took a group picture and pictures of the items that were donated for the Shalom To Home program.

Vickie adjourned the meeting and passed out small gifts for all as we enjoyed dinner.

Cindy Briesemeister

Recording Secretary